
 
GENERAL PURPOSE MEETING 

 
Tuesday, February 3, 2015 

 
6:00 p.m. 

 

   Council members present: Marc Crawford-Chair, Cheryl Miraglia, John Ryzanych, Sheila 
Cunha, Aileen Chong-Jeung 

 
 

        Location: Castro Valley Library – 3600 Norbridge Avenue, Castro Valley, CA 94646 
 

Summary Minutes 
  
 PUBLIC COMMENT 
 None 
 

 
I. Approval of Minutes  - November 2014 minutes  
 

A motion was made by Cheryl Miraglia and seconded by Sheila Cunha that the minutes of 
November 15, 2014, be accepted as submitted.  
 
Motion passed 4/0 – Sadoff, Chong-Jeung; excused                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
 

II. Update on Canyon Lands Garbage Collection 
 
Liz McElligott, Assistant Deputy Director, Alameda County Community Development Agency, 
presented a memorandum regarding Solid Waste Collection in the Castro Valley Canyonlands. 
 
Waste Management of Alameda County notified residents in the Canyonlands of Castro Valley that 
they would discontinue solid waste collection services to that area as of March 31, 2015. Since that 
time, Supervisor Nate Miley, County staff, members of the Castro Valley Municipal Advisory 
Council, Castro Valley Sanitary District (CV San), Stop Waste and The Alameda Local Agency 
Formation Council (LAFCo) have been working to find an alternative to solid waste collection, 
without interruption of service. 
 
Several options for waste collection were considered, and it was concluded that annexation of the 
Canyonlands to the CV San District would be the most beneficial for residents. The annexation 
would be implemented through a LAFCo process. 
 
Roland Williams, General Manager, Castro Valley Sanitary District, reported that CV San has had 
three (3) meetings where this issue has been discussed. In the January meeting, the Board 
passed a resolution in support of Alameda County moving forward with the annexation, required by 
LAFCo to provide solid waste collection service in the Canyon Lands.  
 
Proposed Rates for Castro Valley Sanitary District  
 
20 gallon can - $23.80 per month 
32 gallon can - $36.92 per month 
64 gallon can - $64.11 per month 
96 gallon can - $91.33 per month 



Mona Palacios, Executive Director, LAFCo, explained the LAFCo process of annexation and 
fielded questions from community members. The LAFCo Board has received the application for the 
annexation of the Canyonlands into the Castro Valley Sanitary District.  
 
The Commission will consider the application at their March 12, 2015 meeting.  If approved, there 
will be a protest hearing at least twenty-one (21) days from the date of the notice of approval. 

  
 This item was informational only and required no Council action. 

 
  This meeting was adjourned to March 16, 2015.  
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